
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Hollywood United Neighborhood Council 
Name: Jim Van Dusen 
Phone Number: (213) 304-7410 
Email: jim@myhunc.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(12) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 11/08/2021 
Type of NC Board Action: Against unless Amended 

Impact Information
Date: 11/10/2021 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 21-0828 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: The Hollywood United Neighborhood Council (HUNC) at their regularly scheduled
meeting on November 8, 2012 voted unanimously to support the following regarding the LA Zoo
development project: 1. HUNC supports the October 12, 2021 position paper from the Friends of
Griffith Park (attached) outlining their review and support of Alternative 1. 2. HUNC supports the
Environmental Impact Report’s (EIR) Alternative 1 as the Environmentally Superior Alternative (as
stated in the EIR). 

mailto:NCSupport@lacity.org

















